
 

May 20, 1997 

ALL ASSOCIATION MEMBERS 

Circular Letter No. 97-1278 

RE: Withdrawal of the Pending Rate Change Endorsement (WC 00 04 04) 

The Minnesota Department of Commerce has approved to be effective May 8, 1997, the withdrawal of 
the Pending Rate Change Endorsement for use in Minnesota. Minnesota Workers' Compensation 
Insurers Association filed to have this endorsement withdrawn at the direction of the Commerce 
Department. 

Very truly yours, 

JOHN P. HILDEBRANDT  
President  
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